Notes of NP Housing Theme Group meeting Wed. April 1 2015, Youth Centre
Present: Andy Fyfe, Dale Allen, Karen Ripley, Ruth Augarde, Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy 

Rogers, Sheila Brazier
Stephen took the Chair.  Sue spoke for the group in regretting that Dale has resigned as Chair because of work commitments, as he has many good and innovative ideas.  Andy was welcomed. There was surprise that as housing seemed to be one of the things most people would be interested in there were not more members of the group – maybe we should actively recruit for more members [NB it emerged afterwards that there had been several mismatches in communication, so others should have been there]
Information on landowners and developers: Need to set up a consultation process with developers so they can come and make presentations to us so that we can say that these are the sites that have potential to be put out for consultation. The process has to be transparent and unbiased and we need to be scrupulous about not showing “fear or favour” to any particular developer. We hope to get on with this element of the plan, consulting the village so that we can stand the best chance of using the emerging NP as a defence against any rogue applications.
Other possibilities were mentioned, e.g. self-build sites, doctors, dentists, idea of the Telephone Exchange and adjacent flats. Andy asked how soon developers might put in plans: the Mill and Grove Farm applications could go in almost immediately but because we have started on the Plan we can already argue that there should be almost a moratorium on large planning applications until this Plan has emerged. The onus is on us to get this done asap.
Identifying owners of sites: Using the SHLAA list,
RB 2, 3, 4, 5, 7A, Croudace

RB 6 Children's Services, i.e. ESCC

RB 8 Strutt & Parker – already has planning permission. Still contact them in case

they want to change what they have applied for.

RB9? Mill site – there has been recent contact from them. Alex Bateman, Stiles

Harold Williams Partnership.
RB11 Mr. Mitchell

RB12 Westridge

RB13 Behind Heathfield Gardens – Higgins – two different addresses. Harriet Anne Egerton owns west site? (i.e. the green one). Karen to ring Strutt & Parker to try and clarify the owners.

RB14 Not known

RB15 Not known. Judy thought used to be owned by Scats, then Mole Valley Farmers.

RB16 Is included in the Mill site and also includes the Pocket Park. There was a 

lease which has now expired, although it is still being used as the P.P.

RB20 Manning Duffey Architects.
Stephen will pursue trying to find the owners of RB14 and 15. Karen will either ring or write to them all to clarify ownership. 

Response from David Marlow at RDC: Karen has received the documents from him and also a disk. Discussion as to how these could be got out to people as it will be a big file – Karen to pursue.
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Letter to developers: Stephen provided a draft. It was decided that we should contact every possibility whatever colour coding Rother had allocated to sites. We would put out an advert for people to come forward with possible sites. They should make clear whether it is residential or industrial and commercial. Also an editorial piece for the Observer asking people to get in touch with details of any piece of land they own. Ruth and Sue will take this on. Karen will also write to people we already know about, e.g. BT, Amicus Horizon, Culverwells. A deadline of April 30 was agreed.
Timetable for presentations/interviews was discussed. The point was made several times that it would be desirable for people to have as much information as possible before the main questionnaire in September so that they are better able to make informed comments and choices. It was agreed there needs to be some form of consultation/display/exhibition before the summer.
Questions on housing to go in general questionnaire: It was felt there need not be a new housing needs survey as the information was already available and housing needs were unlikely to have changed substantially. It was agreed housing needs questions should go in the main questionnaire. Stephen will put “end of June” for the public event in the newsletter as the date is not settled yet. Andy will see if the Village Hall is available.
The question of when to arrange a “walk-round” to look at sites was left undecided.
Independent chair for discussions about possible developments. Stephen has been in touch with AiRS (Action in Rural Sussex) whose object is to help parish and voluntary groups. They have done more than 25 Neighbourhood Plans in one form or another, with only one failure. They quoted £18,000 to help in the whole production of the NP. This does not include environmental assessments.
The Housing group will put it to the Steering Group next week that we think we need an independent body to produce the plan for us. We will also suggest there should be an advance timetable for Steering Group meetings so that theme group meetings can be tailored to those dates.
Date of next meeting: suggested Steering Group May 14

Housing Group Thurs. April 30, Youth Centre
